
 

July 15, 2025 

 
The Honorable Mike Johnson 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

The Honorable Hakeem Jeffries 
Minority Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

 

Dear Speaker Johnson and Minority Leader Jeffries, 

On behalf of Blockchain Association and our more than 130 member organizations, I urge the 
House to pass the GENIUS Act and send this critical legislation to President Trump’s desk without 
delay. 

The GENIUS Act is a historic, bipartisan step toward regulatory clarity for dollar-backed payment 
stablecoins – a cornerstone of modern financial infrastructure. With clear rules and strong 
consumer protections, this bill reinforces the primacy of the U.S. dollar, fosters responsible 
innovation, and ensures America leads in the future of global finance. 

Stablecoins are already transforming payments by offering faster, cheaper, and more inclusive 
services. But without federal legislation, the U.S. risks ceding ground to foreign regimes setting 
their own standards. The GENIUS Act advances America’s strategic interests and cements its 
global leadership in technology and finance. 

We commend the Senate for their work and bipartisan support to send this legislation to the 
House. And we thank House leaders and committee members for their dedication to advancing 
this legislation and urge swift passage.  

This is the moment for Congress to demonstrate vision, unity, and leadership in shaping the 
digital economy of the future. 

We strongly support the GENIUS Act and encourage a YES vote. 

Respectfully, 

 

Summer Mersinger 
CEO 
Blockchain Association 

 


